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STAFF REPORT 
INFORMATION ONLY  

Northwest of Gerrard Street East and Clonmore Drive – 
Rezoning and Site Plan Applications – Request for 
Direction Report  

Date: September 19, 2008 

To: Scarborough Community Council 

From: Director, Community Planning, Scarborough District 

Wards: Ward 36 – Scarborough Southwest 

Reference 
Number: 

File Nos. 06 128393 ESC 36 OZ and 07 258554 ESC 36 SA 

 

SUMMARY 

 

Rezoning and Site Plan applications for lands northwest of Gerrard Street East and 
Clonmore Drive have been appealed to the Ontario Municipal Board.  A five day hearing 
is scheduled to commence on November 24, 2008.  This report is to advise that a follow-
up “action” report, regarding the above-noted rezoning and site plan applications will be 
submitted to the October 7, 2008 meeting of Scarborough Community Council through 
the Supplementary Agenda.   

Financial Impact 
There are no financial implications arising from this report.  

ISSUE BACKGROUND 
The report to be submitted on the Supplementary Agenda will provide information on the 
background of this issue.   

COMMENTS 
Details concerning the rezoning and site plan applications will be provided through the 
staff report on the Supplementary Agenda.  The report will provide direction to the City 
Solicitor respecting the appeals scheduled to be heard at the Ontario Municipal Board at 
the November 24, 2008 hearing.      
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CONTACT 
John Lyon, Planner 
Community Planning, Scarborough District 
Ph: (416) 396-7018 
Fax: (416) 396-4265 
Email: jlyon@toronto.ca     

_______________________________  

Allen Appleby, Director 
Community Planning, Scarborough District 


